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   The FCF staff presented some changes in the Bylaws at Trace to 

reflect the new Royal Ranger program.  We will vote on them at the 

business meeting,  

• You don’t have to be in a AG church to get into FCF 

• Change the requirements for men to get into FCF:  Training 

camps are no longer needed to get into FCF 

  FCF setup a village at Summer Adventure Camp where boys were invited to 
tour. Marshall was responsible for setting up the Voyager Trail that everyone 
had a chance to compete in.  It was a huge success. 
  At the Fall Trace there was a Wilderness Vigil.  FCF had three candidates; 
Daniel Dennis, Jordy Buck, and Joe Beute. All three of our candidates passed 
and were welcomed into Wilderness level. 
  At the election of FCF Scout there three competing ; James Brock, Gavin 
Vaughn, Daniel Whitters. Daniel Whitters was elected Scout and Gavin 
Vaughn Assistant Scout. This was short lived for Daniel since a month later 
he was elected Territorial Scout. Therefore Gavin Vaughn is now FCF Chap-
ter Scout and James Brock Assistant Scout.  
  Wind Walker (Gerald Vaughn) built a clever little structure, a type of  cano-
py, to cook under. It looked and worked great to cook our FCF community 
meals. 
  October 16-20 FCF had a joint Territorial Rendezvous with the Riflemen at 
a park in Limestone, Tennessee.  It was the birthplace of DavidCrocket featur-
ing the old homestead complete with livestock and split rail fencing.  Attend-
ance was about 282 men and boys; seven from the Henry Rowe Schoolcraft 
Chapter.  The days were sunny and pleasant but the nights were cold which 
made Teaspoon’s (Jim Russ) trade blanket quite popular.  He sold out of his 
tucks.   
   The mission auction was exciting.  Every FCF member was suppose to do-
nate something made to represent his craft.  White Hart’s (Wayne Chapman) 
FCF box sold for $200.  Praise the Lord.  God is so good.   
   The morning devotions and night time services were excellent.  One chapter 
had to leave early and it started to rain just as we started to load up the trailer 
for the 16 hour return trip.  The mountains were beautiful although it rained 
half of the trip home. 

January 31– February 1  FCF Annual Business Meeting  
February 21-23 Avalanche Adventure Camp  
March 5-7 Royal Ranger National Council (Lead Conference) 
May 15-17 FCF Spring Trace 
July 20 –24 National Camporama  Eagle Rock, MO 


